

Osmond Elementary

Daniel Barnes, Principal Phone – 307-885-9457 Fax – 307-886-5789 www.osmond.lcsd2.org

February 2021

2/2/21

2nd ski trip Fourth Grade

2/3/21

Last day of Winter Dry Creek Academy

2/5/21

No School for students

2/10/21

District Spelling Bee for 6th Grade

2/11/21

Zoom PTO meeting ~ 10 am
All interested parents are invited.
Please email Mr. Barnes at
dabarnes@lcsd2.org if you would like
a link to the Zoom meeting

2/12/21

No School

2/15/21

No School - Presidents Day

2/24/21

County Spelling Bee

2/26/21

No School

Please remember snowshoeing has started in PE! Students need to come prepared to be outside with warm clothing and boots when they have PE. Thank you!

Classrooms were abuzz with the sound of students preparing for LCSD#2's annual spelling bees. The first of which was held in individual classrooms. Each classroom sent their top 3 spellers to participate in Osmond's School Bee which was held on January 13th. From that Bee the top 5 spellers per grade level participated in the District Bee that was held at the District Office on January 20th. Sixth grade finalists moved on to the District 6th, 7th, & 8th Bee, which will be held on February 10th, at the district office.

Students winning their classroom Bee's that participated in Osmond's School Bee were:

4th grade; Will Kaiser, Keladry Johnson, Bridger Putnam, Cael Mackey, Taylee Johnson, Gracie Smith, Zoey Mendenhall, Jackson Carter, Gwendelyn Bach, Harbor Winder, Jenna Hale, Stetson Johnson, Jacob Olsen, Porter Hepworth, and London Heiner.

5th grade; Claire Myers, Kayvri Dockstader, Ephraim Christensen, Emmett Barnes, William Hinton, Charlotte Jenkins, Luke Harris, Payson Heiner, Gage Mitchell, Gael Morales, Shayli Allred, Crew Lancaster, Liam Dutton, Robinson Gordon, Graycee Robertson, Tayley Campbell, Isabella Beck, and Taeven Walker.

6th grade; Ryann Kallgren, Brynlee Patterson, Easton Smith, Lily Fritz, Ethan Eyre, David Mavy, Makayla Harden, Brightyn Rappleye, Ethan Gardner, Kash Jenkins, Peyton Hokanson, Jesse Cubas, LilliShae Johnson, Ross Hilton, Slade McInnes, Tylee Robinson, Landon Peterson, and Abi Sosa.

Alternates; Kenadee Jensen, Phoebe Hunsaker, Calvin Parsons, Jace Knowles, McKay Bagley, Klayton Wines, Talon Hill, Deegan Hill, Ireland Fildes, Thomas Erickson, Haydon Titensor, Anna Knighton, Travis Thomson, Gabe Delgado, and Elizabeth Fluckiger

Congratulations to the following students who placed in the top 5 in Osmond's School Bee! They all moved onto the District Bee which took place on January 20th.

4th Grade	5 th Grade	6 th Grade
Jenna Hale	Emmett Barnes	Ethan Gardner
Keladry Johnson	Ephraim Christensen	Makayla Harden
Porter Hepworth	Luke Harris	Ethan Eyre
Will Kaiser	Robinson Gordon	David Mavy
London Heiner	Gael Morales	Kash Jenkins

We have some spectacular spellers in our building! Congratulations to the following students who all placed in our District Spelling Bee on January 20th

4th Grade – Jenna Hale placed 3rd

5th Grade – Emmett Barnes placed 1st

5th **Grade** – Luke Harris placed 3rd

6th Grade – Kash Jenkins placed 2nd

6th Grade – Ethan Eyre tied for 4th

6th Grade - David Mavy tied for 9th

6th Grade - Ethan Gardner tied for 9th

Cougar Chronicle February 2021

Spelling Bee Champions!















Cougar Chronicle February 2021

Skiing, Skiing!! We love Skiing!

Osmond's annual ski program is all but over and the consensus is: our students LOVE the opportunity to take advantage of our wintery conditions. A bit of a necessity since we spend half of our year covered with the white stuff! Even with the shortage of snow we have had this year, we made the most of it!

- 6th grade went first on January 12th and 14th. It is so amazing to see the progress these students have made since the 4th grade!
- \bullet 5 th grade took their turn on January 19th and 21st . They reported a great day on the slopes!
- 4th grade went for the first time this last Tuesday, January 26th and will finish up with their turn next Tuesday, February 2nd.

Thank you for your support this year with our fundraiser! We understand that the accommodations that needed to be made in order to still hold the fundraiser were not ideal. We appreciate your understanding – we have the best parents here at Osmond!









Cougar Chronicle February 2021







Osmond Elementary will be holding a canned food drive during the month of February. This year we would like to have a competition amongst the grade levels! The winning grade level will win a Hat Day and Ice Cream Party!! Here's how it will work! We will have a box assigned to each grade level in the hallway in front of the office. When the box has been filled, a tally mark will be added to a tally board so the kids can see their progress! We want to make this a meaningful experience for the students in knowing they are helping to make a difference. That being said, we also don't want this to be an added burden on any family. If you are able and willing, the Pantry is always in need of *cereal*, *soup*, *canned tunalchicken*, *and pasta* however ANY items that you can donate, are greatly appreciated! Thank you!

Please see below for information regarding Valentine's Day



Picture heart shaped balloons, chocolate covered strawberries, flowers, or cuddly teddy bears and your mind quickly turns to those you love. What a great time of the year to let the special people in your life know how much you love them. However, we ask that you NOT send these items to the school.

When mementos of love for your child are sent to the school, it does make your child feel loved. However, not all students will be lucky enough to receive something. It is hard to describe how excited the kids are as they stop by the office to see if they latest delivery is for them just to watch the excitement turn to disappointment. We ask that you please save your celebration for home. This does not mean that we don't celebrate Valentine's Day at Osmond. Watch for notes to be sent home by classroom teachers as they will all be doing something special! Happy Valentine's Day!